

Action Group on Cross – Border Remittances – Chair’s Summary

28th January 2015
· New terms of reference for the action group have been agreed [ and are now published
· At the meeting of the Action Group on Cross on Border Remittances, the National Crime Agency (NCA) gave and update from the risk working group.  DFID and the World Bank provided updates on the safer corridor pilot.  
· The National Crime Agency continues to work with the Joint Money Laundering Intelligence Task Force to improve co-ordination between banks and law enforcement.

· A technical report, by Consult Hyperion, has been published on the Financial Sector Deepening Trust for Africa’s website on 29th January.  This report feeds in to the Safer Corridor Pilot.  
· Bi lateral meetings are being held with UK commercial banks and the BBA on the safer corridor pilot between 27 -29 January.  

· The next meeting with UK representatives of MTO’s and with Somali community representatives will take place on 12th February.    
· Two new sub groups one on market monitoring and the other a technical working group have been formed.   Terms of reference will be published at a later stage.
· HMT provided an update on the National Risk Assessment a full report will be published in March.   
· The next meeting of the action group will take place on 25th February.   


